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Upcoming Dates 
 

Week 9- Kindergarten 

2022 Best Start 

Interviews 

Week 10 - Presentation 

Days for all stages 

Week 11 - Class Parties 

for all classes 
 

2022 Enrolments  

Franklin are still taking 

enrolments for 2022. 

If you know of anyone 

moving to our area, 

within our zone, please 

ask them to contact our 

school office to collect 

an enrolment form. 
 

Library News 

There will be no 

borrowing from the 

Library after the end 

of this week, Week 8. 

Could all students be 

reminded to bring in 

all library books as 

soon as possible. 
 

School Jumpers 

With the cooler 

weather warming up 

we have a lot of 

school jumpers in lost 

property with no 

names on them. If 

your child has lost a 

jumper please call the 

office. 

TOGETHER WE LEARN 

  Chisholm in Action 

FRANKLIN STARS — Week 8 
Students who follow our PBL school values of: 

      RESPECT ~ ACHIEVEMENT ~ SAFETY  

   

Zac 

Chisholm 

Ted 

Oxley 

Lilly 

Hume 

  

Year 6 Farewell Dinner 

The Year 6 Farewell Dinner will be held on Thursday 9th December in the Miles 

Franklin Hall. 

As per last year with Covid restrictions, parents are unable to attend this event 

however the Stage 3 staff have organised a photo booth to be erected outside the 

school gates for parents to have photos 

with their child. There will also be a photo 

booth inside the hall for students to have 

photos taken with their friends. Franklin 

staff will post these photos to our 

Facebook page and they can also be 

purchased from the Bush Chemist. 

Chisholm have been creating minimalist artwork using minimal amount of detail to portray a 
character. The characters they chose were superheroes and villains. Do you recognise any? 



CELEBRATING FRANKLIN! 

 

 

 

 

K Cook says Farewell to Mr Crane 

On Thursday of last week K Cook said goodbye to their class teacher, Mr Jarrod Crane, with a sports gala 

day and lots of fun.  After many years of teaching at Franklin Mr Crane is moving to Queensland to pursue 

a career with the NRL working with the Mackay Cutters which has long been a dream for him. Although we 

will all miss Mr Crane we wish him the best of luck for his future and we are sure he will check in from time 

to time with his Franklin family! 

Mrs Deb Myers will be teaching Cook for the rest of this Term and Mrs Louise Dowell is remaining as SLSO. 



POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR LEARNING AWARDS  

ACHIEVEMENT Ethan West Evie Wielinga 

RESPECT Savannah Hepburn Arabella Bellette 

SAFETY Peppa-Jane Burkill Matilda Dowling 

TOGETHER WE LEARN 

CELEBRATING FRANKLIN! 

Nanga Mai Awards 2021 

The Nanga Mai Awards ceremony 

celebrates and recognises Aboriginal 

students, Aboriginal and non-Aboriginal 

teachers, other departmental staff, 

Aboriginal community members and 

schools that demonstrate excellence 

across a diversity of areas. The awards are 

organised by the Aboriginal Outcomes 

and Partnerships Directorate within 

Education and Skills Reform, NSW 

Department of Education. The 16th Annual 

Nanga Mai Awards ceremony will be held 

by the NSW Department of Education on 

Wednesday December 1st. 

This year Franklin Public School are proud 

to announce that local Wiradjuri Elder, Pat 

Connolly is receiving the award. Uncle 

Pat’s award is for all the hard work he has 

done in local schools promoting Wiradjuri 

culture. Due to Covid the award ceremony 

will be pre-recorded and launched at 

10am on that day and is encouraged to be played simultaneously across all schools in NSW. 

Uncle Pat will arrive at school at 9.30am and be greeted by staff and students before heading 

into our Miles Franklin Hall to watch the ceremony. 

Congratulations to Uncle Pat! Well deserved award winner and part of our Franklin family! 

HONOURS  2021 

Banks Zakary McGuire, Connie Jamieson 

Cook Declan Wyatt-Ives, Xavier Smart 

Hume William Smith, Aidan Provan, Sophie Cobden, Brigette-Lee O’Keefe 

Bass Ethan West, Ethan Smith, Layla Richards, Patrick Pollack 

Flinders Emma Smith. Lochie West 

Sturt Savannah Hepburn, Todd O’Keefe 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

Banks Ayden Clarke   

Cook Cain Whiting   

Hume Hayden Neville Kiarlee Anderson 

Bass Brielle Adams Haylee Hodges 

Flinders Emmitt Rowe   

Sturt Ruby Piper   



P&C NEWS  

The next P&C meeting is on tomorrow 
Tuesday 23rd November at 3.15pm in the 
COLA at school. All welcome, however 
anyone coming onto school grounds must 
be fully vaccinated. 
Please be advised that if we do not have 
people at this meeting our canteen will 
most probably close so please consider 
coming along. 

CELEBRATING FRANKLIN! 
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CANTEEN ROSTER 

Mon  -        22.11 J. Hilly, S. Jackson 

Wed  -        24.11 L. Worsnop, B. Wielinga, R. McLennan 

Fri    -          26.11 D. Du, S. Jackson, S. Rankin 

Mon  -        29.11 J. Hilly, S. Jackson 

Wed  -        01.12 L. Worsnop, J. Hilly, Talisa 

Fri    -          03.12 D. Du, S. Rankin, S. Jackson 

Mon  -        06.12 J. Hilly, S. Jackson 

Wed  -        08.12 L. Worsnop, B. Wielinga, R. McLennan 

Fri    -          10.12 D. Du, S. Rankin, S. Jackson 

Mon  -        13.12 CANTEEN CLOSED 

Franklin have been invited to participate in 
the annual Carols by Candlelight at 
Richmond Park on Sunday 12th December. 
 
Due to COVID regulations singing is not 
encouraged in school settings, but we will 
be able to participate on the night. 
 
Franklin will be singing Away in a Manager 
and Aussie Jingle Bells. 
 
We have attached the YouTube website 
links to the songs below and would love 
you to practice at home! 
 
Away in a Manger https://
www.youtube.com/watch?v=d1f9N6MDnqg 
 

Aussie Jingle Bells https://
www.youtube.com/watch?v=fpeu-RiSRpM 

Tumut Community Pantry Christmas Hamper Appeal 

Franklin are collecting items for the Tumut Community Pantry Christmas Appeal. 
 

Items that can be brought in include Christmas Pudding or Christmas Cake, long life custard, tinned fruit 
salad, sweet or savoury biscuits, Christmas serviettes, tinned ham or other treats with a 'use by' date after 
Christmas. 
 

Tumut Community Pantry is a combined churches initiative, non-profit organisation that operates from the 
Uniting Hall in Tumut. They have been supplying families in need with Christmas hampers for over 5 years. 
 

The food should be brought in and given to your child's class teacher.  
 

The class with the most goods donated will win a prize.  
 

The cut-off date is Monday 6th December. 
 

Please send an item of Christmas food or treat in - every little bit helps. 
 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=d1f9N6MDnqg&fbclid=IwAR0Vgwhl0VAvuEZysxpKpU8e0TDVKVkCS7BEELjPxzNj5q2D4vVshuRioi8
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=d1f9N6MDnqg&fbclid=IwAR0Vgwhl0VAvuEZysxpKpU8e0TDVKVkCS7BEELjPxzNj5q2D4vVshuRioi8
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fpeu-RiSRpM&fbclid=IwAR3u06GHaQiPYjuiGu2EEfvsU9XnWm9YuTGNxyURiXxlSle6nJBvVk4Egso
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fpeu-RiSRpM&fbclid=IwAR3u06GHaQiPYjuiGu2EEfvsU9XnWm9YuTGNxyURiXxlSle6nJBvVk4Egso

